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President’s Message 
Hello Members of Diablo Bowmen,

Membership cards for 2016/2017 have been mailed to those who have returned their completed 
renewal form, payment and waiver!s".  The combination to the gate was changed Saturday, August 
6th at the work party.

Your membership card has two combinations on it: The Gold lock is our regular gate lock. The 
combination is written on your card in black ink.  This combination is also good for our Tool 
Shed.  The Red lock is our ÔÓguestÓ lock and is given to our guests who come for special classes 
or events.  This combination is in red ink.

Any member who does not pay their renewal fee and assessments by September 1, 2016, shall be 
assessed a #25.00 late fee in addition to their renewal fee obligation.  Any member who does not 
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900 Round 

We had 11 shooters for July's 900 
round.  High scores go to Steven 
Desormeaux with 866 and Prolet 
Miteva with 820.  

We have 3 more 900 rounds to go, so 
if you would like to get a 900 round 
shirt you have to attend all 3 to get 
one.  

Check the scorecard on our 
webpage to see how many you have 
shot.  

We have the state 900 round coming 
up in September so come out this 
month and get ready.  

RSVP IF YOU ARE HAVING LUNCH. 

Cleon Winter  
cleon.winter@gmail.com  

(925) 628 9951

DIABLO BOWMEN 
Oakhill Ln, Clayton, California

Team Diablo dominates the NFAA  Outdoor Nationals 2016 
in Darrington, Washington!  Bill Jorgensen won 1st place in 
silver senior long bow, Carol Jorgensen won 2nd place in 
silver senior BHFS, Jacob Lloyd-Massey took third in Adult 
BHFS and Gianna Darezzo took third in Cub Freestyle.
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pay their renewal fee, assessments and late fee by 
September 30, 2016, shall rejoin as a new member and pay 
the initiation fee.

We have noticed someone shooting broadheads in the 
practice area, this will damage our carpet bales so please 
stop!!! We have placed a large piece of Styrofoam between 
the 40 yd targets that 
can be used to sight 
in on, please use that 
as a target.

We have had Rattle 
snake sightings so be 
careful, we are a game 
refuge so please do 
not kill the snakes. 
Tell them ÒBe nice or 
go away.Ó

Pat Miller 

Diablo Bowmen President 

Outreach Program 
The month of August has brought continued hot weather 
and new archers as well.  On August 19th, Diablo Bowmen 
will be hosting a beginning archery class at the range from 4:30$6pm.  Our class will have 17 new 
archers attending!  

Although I knew there was a need for this type of class, I did not expect the response that I 
received from kids and adults interested in the sport of archery.  The event was placed on the 
website and not advertised through any other venue, which shows that there is an interest and a 
need for this type of event.  

I am looking forward to reÞning the class and possibly o%ering it monthly if the interest persists.  
I want to thank Bruce Jordan, Diana Daijogo, and Kierstyn Pool for helping me teach the class.  

Feel free to contact me for additional questions at diablobowmenoutreach@gmail.com

Melissa Pool 

Diablo Bowmen Outreach Manager 

diablobowmenoutreach@gmail.com 
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Instructor Class Level 1 

Do you want to become an archery 
instructor? 

David McHuron will be having a Level 
I class right after the 900 round on the 
27th of Aug.  

At least a weekÕs notice is needed so 
Dave can order and receive  the 
material.  Cost is $30 for material and 
$90 for the class.  It should take about 
3 hours. 

Contact Dave at (925) 672-3846 or at 
dcmchuron42@hotmail.com . 

Senior Games in Utah 

Dave McHuron is attending the Senior 
Games at St. George, Utah during the 
Þrst week of Oct.  It is an archery 
competition for 50+ folks. 

If youÕre interested in attending and 
join Dave, contact him  at (925) 
672-3846 for additional details.
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Shooters’ Corner 
Diablo Shooters Score at NFAA Outdoor Nationals! 

We had a good turnout of shooters that made the trek to Darrington, Washington for the 71st 
annual Outdoor Field Nationals. Everyone had a great time shooting at maybe the nicest range in 
the country. Darrington archers have FIVE 28 target rounds! One of the rounds is ßat, one is 
moderately ßat and the other three are hilly. All of the courses are in heavy timber and are 
extremely scenic and fun to shoot. Because our club is hilly we felt right at home, no complaining 
about the range from Diablo members. The town of Darrington is a small logging town of about 
1400 people and situated in the northern Cascade mountain range, surrounded by large 
mountains, some with glaciers. Needless to say this is a very beautiful location for an archery 
tournament. 

We had four shooters make it to the podium after Þve days of shooting !476 to 500 arrows shot, 
plus practice arrows". We should be extremely proud of these members! Congratulations to 
everyone who made the trip to Darrington and shot. 

Great Shooting everybody!
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Range Report 

We had a light turnout for the August 

work party. Some trees were felled, 

some weed eating done, targets 

glued up and we cleared the dirt 

away from the back of all our target 

bales (this keeps them from rotting). 

Please be vigilant during this time of 

the year, the Þre hazard is very high at 

our range. Special thanks to Bill 

Jorgensen who cooked a great tri-tip 

lunch for the workers! 

Next work party is on September 3rd, 

please come out and help make your 

range look better.  

Range Managers

Bill Jorgensen won 1st place in 

silver senior long bow.

Carol Jorgensen won 2nd place in 

silver senior BHFS.

Jacob Lloyd$Massey took third in 

Adult BHFS.

Gianna Darezzo took third in 

Cub Freestyle.
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SF Archers 1 Million BC shoot 

Congratulations to Angel Yarnell who won FIRST place at the BC shoot in the senior women's 
BHFS class, way to go Angel! Great shooting! Angel said that they had a great time at this event 
shooting with family.

August Club Shoot 

We had fourteen shooters come out to the August club shoot and a good time was had by all. 
Check our website to see scores. Next club shoot is on September 10th, come on out and have 
fun at your range.

Total Archery Challenge at Snowbird, Utah 

I attended the Total Archery Challenge at Snowbird ski area in Utah, July 15,16 and 17. This is a 
3D shoot that travels around the country to six di%erent venues. 

Snowbird is by far the most di& cult set of courses. 
There are four di%erent unmarked 3D courses laid out 
all over the mountain on the front side and back. This is 
set up as a non$competitive fun shoot that simulates 
hunting. 

I rode the tram to the top of the mountain !11,100 ft 
high" the Þrst day and shot the "Sitka" course, which was 
brand new this year. The Sitka course is all mountain 
goat and bighorn sheep targets and the terrain is just like 
the terrain where you would hunt for them, extremely 
rocky, loose and steep. 

The course started out about one hundred feet below 
the top of the mountain and then dropped about 1000 
feet down the back side of the mountain through scree 
and talus, shooting targets as you traveled. Then you had to shoot your way straight back up to 
the top. To say that this is a strenuous event in an understatement. 
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Top of the hill Snowbird Snowbird terrain

Trail at TAC
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I broke a few arrows that went over targets because I was 
shooting at 10,000 to 11,000 feet and my bow is sighted in at 
1000 feet. The altitude really does e%ect your arrows, a lot of 
people were doing the same thing. I then rode the tram down to 
the base lodge and shot the "Local's" course, it was supposed to 
be easier, wrong! It was a total bush wack. 

The event owner asked me about my day when I was walking 
out to leave and he said "you shot Sitka and the Local's today, 
that's nuts, you had a big day", no wonder I was tired. I also 
noticed that I was at least twenty years older than about 90 
percent of the shooters. 

I shot the "Prime Challenge" course the next day. This is the 
marquis course that the event is named after and it delivered. 
We rode the tram to the top of the mountain and shot our way 
down to the base, for a 3200 foot vertical drop, hello knees. This 
is a really cool event that will probably take place every July. If 
you are looking for a challenging shoot this is it.

NCFAA 

Our state region !NCFAA " will soon have a Facebook page that 
you can go to and get information about the regional tournament and other news. For those of 
you that don't know, we have three region o& cers in our club.

¥ Kathy Budding $ President

¥ Bill Potts $ VP

¥ Angel Yarnell $ Secretary/Treasurer

¥  Pete Budding $ All around resource who until recently was Þlling the VP job. Thanks Pete!

Next tournament in the regional series is the 900 round at SF Archers in PaciÞca. This will be 
shot in combination with the state tournament. Date is Saturday, September 17th. You can always 
go to the CBHSAA web page and Þnd out about upcoming shoots all around the local area and 
state.

Traditional Archers of California Rancho Neblina Shoot 

September 24 and 25. We always have a good turnout of members from our club that go to this 
event. This is a two day 60 target 3D shoot for long bows and recurves !no compounds". There is 
also an archery golf course. This is a great event that is a lot of fun. I can guarantee if you go you 
will have a good time, as long as you are willing to do a little hiking. Dry camping is available on 
site and meals are available for purchase.

Bill Potts 

Diablo Bowmen Vice President 
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Sitka course TAC

60 degree downhill shot TAC
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Diablo Bowmen Merchandise 

Get the latest Diablo Bowmen 
apparel at http://
diablobowmenapparel.spreadshirt
.com/shop/authenticate  

Use the following username and 
password to order shirts: 

user: diablomember 

pass: Arrows1966 

Red club hoodies, vests and hats 
are special order thru the club 
secretary by emailing 
diablobowmensecretary@gmail.co
m. 

Diablo Bowmen 
O! cers 2016

President Pat Miller

Vice President Bill Potts

Past President Angel Yarnell

Secretary Anton Pirtz

Treasurer Dave McHuron

Range Manager Bill Jorgensen

Two Year Board 
Member

Brian Slattengren

One Year Board 
Member

Cleon Winter

Dan Wright

Historian Kathy Budding

Outreach 
Manager

Melissa Pool

Webmaster / 
Newsletter

Ivan Bueno

Beginning Archery Class, Aug 19, 2016 with Melissa Pool
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Events

!7

Free Chipper.  
Free Large Steel Cable. 

All yours by contacting Pat Miller 
at 925-200-4834 .


